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Parent School Support Committee

Monday, October 18, 2010
7:00 p.m.

Members Present:

Shawn Wood, Sheila Carroll,  Bernadette McCarthy, Herman Koops,  Karen Francis, Vicky Ginnish, Kari Bryenton, Stephanie Anthony, Brenda Bell, Patricia LaFitte, Paula Foley, Cheryl MacMillan and Dilllon Matchett.
Welcome
Election of Chairperson

Bernadette McCarthy accepted the position of Chairperson as there was no other member interested.

Approval of Agenda:

The agenda was approved as presented.  Moved by Patty LaFitte, seconded by Karen Francis.

Committee Reports
Student Council Rep – Dillon Matchett

Homecoming Week was held early in the school year.  There were dress up days and several noon hour activities.  We also had a pep rally and our first dance, with the naming of a King and Queen.  This week is “Halloween Week” with many activities and we will have our Halloween Dance this coming Friday.  The committee thanked Dillon for his report and are pleased that things are going well, with many activities already underway.
Teacher Rep – Sheila Carroll
Everyone is working very hard and thinks are off to a good start.  The Playschool Program and the Culinary Café are well underway.  She will e-mail the teachers before the next meeting to see if they have any concerns or anything they would like presented to the committee.
Native Rep – Vicky Ginnish

Things are going very well and the Native Cultural Center is full of students during the lunch hour on Wednesdays and Thursdays.
Home and School Rep – Patricia LaFitte
There are 25 members on the Home and School Committee this year. They have helped at the Welcome Back BBQ and the first dance of the year.  The will also help out at the Halloween Dance and Christmas Formal.

Principal – Shawn Wood

Shawn thanked everyone for coming tonight and for taking an interest in our school.  We had a staffing cut of 3.5 teachers this year and had to look at offering only those courses that could take 20-25 students, and we also closed our Fashion Tech and Fashion Design classes until semester two.   We did manage to get one .5 teacher throughout the summer and another 1.0 in September.  Most of our “D” contract teachers have returned to MVHS.  We still have two teachers out on maternity leave, Rose Corney transferred to Harkins and Melissa LeBlanc is replacing her in Methods and Resource.  Cheryl Courtney is replacing Melissa LeBlanc in the classroom. 
Teachers have  a strong focus on using the website and Progress Reports were sent home in October.  With the change in government the focus on 21st Century Learning Initiative is under review has been put on hold for now.  With that the NB3 Summit scheduled for November 3rd and 4th has been cancelled.  The 21st Century Learning Initiative focuses on Citizenship, Hands-On Learning, Project-Based Learning, etc. and graduation requirements will be different four years from now.  Independent Study is still on our timetable this year and runs from 1:45 – 2:15 every day.  Students and teachers seem to like this period very much.  Plans are in the works to establish an alumni association for MVHS.  This Association will be totally separated from the school and will raise funds for student scholarships, sports programs, etc.  Student attendance is very poor and MVHS administration has met with District Office staff many times to address this issue.  The District has a good attendance policy but, unfortunately, it is not enforced.  We suspended our first student last week for violating the policy, as a means to send the message to students that attending school is mandatory.  There will be no exam exemptions this year but some academic incentives are in place for students who have missed five or less days.  The committee asked about student with chronic illnesses, who have several doctor appointments.  Why are these students penalized for these absences.  Everyone has the right to appeal and they will be looked at.  At the DEC meeting tomorrow night there will be discussions on making District 16 schools  closed campuses, which means that no students are permitted to leave school grounds once they enter in the morning.  It is felt that this will greatly reduce the number of students using drugs, less fights and tardiness if we can find a means of policing the students.  The cafeteria, however, is only able to accommodate 240 students and many students prefer to eat in other places in the school.  If put in place, we may have to look at having two lunch hours.  It was asked if teachers ask for a written note when students are absent and Mr. Wood said yes they do.  With regards to student parking, Mr. Wood has not heard anymore about the talks that were held last school year.  The committee has sent letters to the District, the City and the Mayor about expanding the student parking area, with no response.  
The committee reports were approved by Brenda Bell, seconded by Paula Foley.
New Business – 
Grade 9 Students who Re-Wrote ELPA and are in Grade 12

Herman Koops stated that at a meeting with Laurie Keoughan and Dwight Tranquilla, an apology was promised to the student who had to re-writie the writing portion of the ELPA.  In January, 2010 he requested, under the Rights to Information Act, a copy of all the documents related to this matter, specifically with regards to the DEC, District Office and the PSSC.  He finally received some documents, but feels confident that he did not receive all of the documents.  There is some interesting documents, however, in the file and he would like to know what the committee plans to do, as a next step in this matter.  These students are now in Grade 12 and getting ready to graduate.  They have yet to receive an apology.  We may be resigned to the fact that what is done is done but these students still deserve an apology before they leave the system.  Safeguards and specific measures have been put in place to ensure that this does not happen again.  Mr. Wood does not feel that this issue is on the minds of those students affected and that the teaching staff would be somewhat upset to have this issue brought to the forefront again; however, he understands what Herman is talking about.  There are still 21 students in Grade 12 who had to re-write the ELPA four years ago and still have not been successful.  It was suggested that the committee write a letter to Laurie Keoughan requesting an apology to these students before they graduate.  Herman will draft a letter for the committee to review.
PSSC Budget
The PSSC budget (two thirds) for 2010-2011 is $1799.00.  The DEC will review the budget at their November meeting.  The committee approved the following expenditures:

Voicemail - $400.00


Minutes - $70.00 per meeting

We will not be purchasing the booklet How to Get Good Grades.  Most of these types of resources are available on-line.  There was a discussion about purchasing a sign to be placed on Newcastle Boulevard to indicate the turn onto McKenna Avenue, leading into the school.  Paula Foley will look into this and get a price for one of the new Miramichi Landings signs.

New Business was approved by Patricia LaFitte, seconded by Herman Koops

Other – 
A.  Bernadette McCarthy informed the committee that the PSSC and School Principals are invited to a Symposium on November 9th at Dr. Losier.  A light lunch will start at 5:45 and information sessions will start at 6:30.  There will also be breakout sessions.  She must reply to Sheila Bowie by November 2nd so anyone interested in attending should let her know before then
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 29th   at 7:00.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

